CARTERTON DISTRICT COUNCIL

7 July 2020

Marty Sebire
via email: fyi-request-13137-299bc038@requests.fyi.org.nz

LOCAL GOVERNMENT OFFICIAL INFORMATION AND MEETINGS ACT REQUEST
Thank you for your request received on Tuesday 23 June 2020, for the following information:

I request under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act copies of the
Water Demand Management Strategy or Water Conservation Strategy or similar strategy or
policy of Carterton District Council.

If this is still not yet finalised, | request a copy of the latest draft, and any instructions or
correspondence with third parties on the matter.

Please find below information relevant to your request, which we have released under the Local
Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987.

The Water Conservation Strategy is still being prepared by the Consultant and we are yet to receive
a draft copy.

All correspondence with third parties on this matter is included in attachment 1.
You have the right to seek a review of our response/these decisions by way of complaint to the

Ombudsman, under section 27(3) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act
1987.

Yours sincerely

5

Phoebe Chamberlain
Corporate Services Manager

CARTERTON 28 Holloway Street, Carterton, Wairarapa | PO Box 9, Carterton 5743
info@cdc.govt.nz | 06 379 4030 | www.cdc.govt.nz



Casey Spencer

From: Dave Gittings

Sent: Tuesday, October 29, 2019 10:13 AM
To: christine

Subject: RE: water conservation

Could we go or use anywhere or one else?

From: christine <christine@cfconsulting.co.nz>
Sent: Tuesday, 22 October 2019 9:49 AM

To: Dave Gittings <dave.gittings@cdc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: water conservation

Thanks Dave — that is good news.

I have been trying to get outputs from Stu for the water demand management work. He has been away —and is
avoiding me. Again. | am at the end of my tether with him. He promised me ‘Friday’ months ago — and Wednesday
a week ago. His deadlines just come and go. At this stage, | can’t even give you a delivery date. It is very
disappointing. Apologies. | shall keep trying

Cheers

Christine

Christine Foster - Planning Consultant - CF Consulting Services Limited
21 Ashton Fitchett Drive

Brooklyn

Wellington 6021

Mobile Phone 0274 761981 or
Email: christine@cfconsulting.co.nz

CAUTION. This email message and any attachments contain information that is CONFIDENTIAL and may be LEGALLY PRIVILEGED.
If you are not the intended recipient any use, disclosure or copying of this message or attachments is strictly prohibited. If you
have received this email message in error please notify immediately and erase all copies of the message and attachments.

From: Dave Gittings <dave.gittings@cdc.govt.nz>
Sent: Tuesday, 22 October 2019 8:41 a.m.

To: christine <christine @cfconsulting.co.nz>
Subject: water conservation

Hi Christine,
Just wanted to keep you in the loop with the Frederick street bores.



We have drilled another bore next to bore two (Greg Butcher has been involved with this), we are calling it bore 5
and the early indications are that it’s going to be a winner. Greg estimates 25L/s off it. We are going through the
testing and Greg will put in for the variation to the consent.

We will have a go at redeveloping bore two and we will get a camera down bore 4 and try and see if we can get both
performing.

All going well that should max out our allowable consent take with redundancy in the bore field.
Dave
Dave Gittings | Infrastructure, Services and Regulatory Manager | CARTERTON DISTRICT COUNCIL

Phone: 06 379 4030 | DDI: 06 379 4095 | Mobile: 027 547 2717 |
PO Box 9, Carterton 5743 | 28 Holloway Street, Carterton 5713 | Website: www.cdc.govt.nz




Casey Spencer

From: Dave Gittings

Sent: Monday, November 4, 2019 8:05 AM
To: christine

Subject: RE: Water Demand Management Project

Not that | have seen

From: christine <christine@cfconsulting.co.nz>
Sent: Friday, 1 November 2019 5:43 PM

To: Dave Gittings <dave.gittings@cdc.govt.nz>
Subject: Water Demand Management Project

Hi Dave — Stu has been in touch (by text!) —and has promised me that he will have his inputs to me by next Friday. |
will need to review those (this is his second attempt — the first sent some months ago was very incomplete and
required Stu to do some Carterton-specific data analysis which, in spite of my hassling, it would appear he has not
yet started). Once I've had a look at whatever he generates next Friday, I'll be in a better position to estimate
whether we can tie this up. | do feel I've let you down with this — | know you were reluctant —and you were

right. As a matter of interest, has he invoiced CDC for any time spent on this yet?

Kind regards
Christine

Christine Foster - Planning Consultant - CF Consulting Services Limited
21 Ashton Fitchett Drive

Brooklyn

Wellington 6021

Mobile Phone 0274 761981 or
Email: christine@cfconsulting.co.nz

CAUTION. This email message and any attachments contain information that is CONFIDENTIAL and may be LEGALLY PRIVILEGED.
If you are not the intended recipient any use, disclosure or copying of this message or attachments is strictly prohibited. If you
have received this email message in error please notify immediately and erase all copies of the message and attachments.



Casey Spencer

From: Dave Gittings

Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 11:25 AM
To: christine

Subject: water conservation strategy

Hi Christine,

| know you have heaps on but what is your ETA for a draft on this?

Dave Gittings | Infrastructure, Services and Regulatory Manager | CARTERTON DISTRICT COUNCIL
Phone: 06 379 4030 | DDI: 06 379 4095 | Mobile: 027 547 2717 |
PO Box 9, Carterton 5743 | 28 Holloway Street, Carterton 5713 | Website: www.cdc.govt.nz




Casey Spencer

From: christine <christine@cfconsulting.co.nz>

Sent: Wednesday, July 1, 2020 8:59 AM

To: Dave Gittings

Subject: RE: Invoice CFC-2020-28 WWTP Alternative Discharge Method

Forgiven — haven’t lost sight of the Water Demand Management work (although | did through Covid - !!!1). Just
trying to reinvigorate that with our friend.
C

Christine Foster - Planning Consultant - CF Consulting Services Limited
21 Ashton Fitchett Drive

Brooklyn

Wellington 6021

Mobile Phone 0274 761981 or
Email: christine@cfconsulting.co.nz

CAUTION. This email message and any attachments contain information that is CONFIDENTIAL and may be LEGALLY PRIVILEGED.
If you are not the intended recipient any use, disclosure or copying of this message or attachments is strictly prohibited. If you
have received this email message in error please notify immediately and erase all copies of the message and attachments.

From: Dave Gittings <dave.gittings@cdc.govt.nz>

Sent: Wednesday, 1 July 2020 7:58 a.m.

To: christine <christine@cfconsulting.co.nz>

Subject: FW: Invoice CFC-2020-28 WWTP Alternative Discharge Method

Sorry — started typing ‘creditors’ but the brain didn’t work and selected ‘Christine’

From: Dave Gittings

Sent: Wednesday, 1 July 2020 7:57 AM

To: 'christine' <christine@cfconsulting.co.nz>

Subject: FW: Invoice CFC-2020-28 WWTP Alternative Discharge Method

From: christine <christine@cfconsulting.co.nz>

Sent: Tuesday, 30 June 2020 6:06 PM

To: Matt Chapman <mattc@cdc.govt.nz>

Cc: Dave Gittings <dave.gittings@cdc.govt.nz>

Subject: Invoice CFC-2020-28 WWTP Alternative Discharge Method




Good evening Matt, Dave — please find attached my invoice for advice on the alternative WWTP discharge method
proposal. | trustit is in order for payment.

Kind regards
Christine

Christine Foster - Planning Consultant - CF Consulting Services Limited
21 Ashton Fitchett Drive

Brooklyn

Wellington 6021

Mobile Phone 0274 761981 or
Email: christine@cfconsulting.co.nz

CAUTION. This email message and any attachments contain information that is CONFIDENTIAL and may be LEGALLY PRIVILEGED.
If you are not the intended recipient any use, disclosure or copying of this message or attachments is strictly prohibited. If you
have received this email message in error please notify immediately and erase all copies of the message and attachments.



